                                                                                                                                                  August 2017
Dear Parent,
Welcome to a new school year. It has been a busy start to term and I am delighted with how both the P2s and P3s have all settled in really well. I would like to remind you of a few basic details and then give you a flavour of some of the things the children will be learning this term and suggest some ways where you may wish to actively engage in your child’s learning.
Please ensure that all school clothing is named, including jackets and gymshoes. It is frustrating for both you and me when sweatshirts etc are lost and cannot be claimed. Pupils should also have a pair of named shorts and a T-shirt for PE. Our sessions will be on Tuesdays and Fridays this term and I will be building up skills for Hockey. Pupils have been very enthusiastic so far. Shorts will be left in school and will be sent home to be washed at the end of term. This prevents pupils from forgetting their kit but also means that the pupils always have a P.E kit in school in the event of any additional PE activities on other days. In addition to timetabled PE, to boost health and well-being, pupils will participate in regular mile runs or walks around the park. I allow pupils to decide their own pace and it is very well received. To protect clothing during artwork, children should bring to school a named painting overall or old oversized shirt or T-shirt and this too will remain in school. 
Every Thursday, the pupils will have a Science session from our Science specialist Mrs Middleton. She will be working on the topic of Energy and Survival on Earth with the pupils. On Mondays, Mrs Rennie will be doing Story Writing with the pupils. 
In Maths, P2 will be working on the sequence of numbers to 20. It would be helpful to go over the numbers with your child at home; asking question like what is the number after 13 or before 19? Another idea is to play games when on a car journey, for example, “I’m thinking of a number and it’s bigger than 12 but smaller than 14. What number could I be thinking of?” P3 will be building up the concept of multiplication and division by grouping objects into sets eg “Show me 3 sets with 4 in each set. How many are there?” Again, this is something, which could be done at home using pasta shapes, or something similar. Pupils will later be encouraged to learn the two times table off by heart and you can help with this too. All pupils will be working on coin recognition with P2 up to 20p and P3 up to £1 and you can help with this by allowing pupils to count money at home or when you are out shopping.. Both P2 and P3 will consolidate number bonds - P2 up to 10 and P3 up to 20. A good website for this stage is www.topmarks.co.uk  
As you know already, weekly spelling homework has started. The words will be taught in class on a Monday and reinforced in school with other spelling activities during the week. The word list goes home to be practised and I have given you all in the homework diaries, a list of ideas that you can do to help your child revise these words. In the past, I have found pupils very keen to do their best in the little test they get each Friday so I would encourage you to help your child to revise the words over a few short sessions during the week and not leave it until the night before as some lists can be trickier than others. We want this to be a positive experience for your child. Pupils will also have reading homework every second night and there will often be maths homework to complete and sometimes topic work at various times throughout the year. 
Our Topic will be Transport. We will look at Transport past and present, and how it has changed to meet our needs. I am planning a trip to the wonderful Alford Transport Museum, which brings this topic alive, and details of this will follow separately. We will study Road Safety along with Transport as part of our health and Wellbeing. I intend to take the pupils out on a trail around Portlethen where we will identify potential hazards as well as safe places to cross the road. I am sure your child will want to share their knowledge when they go out walking with you.
We will have Golden Time on Fridays. Pupils receive 30 minutes Golden Time, where they can choose an activity they enjoy, as a reward for following the Golden Rules all week. If in the course of the week any rules have been broken, then individual pupils may lose 5 minutes Golden Time, or more, depending on the misdemeanour. Although I have a special box of toys kept only for Golden Time, pupils may also bring in any toy of their own to play with, providing they look after it themselves. (I would advise against anything too precious)

As well as the Golden Rules, pupils spent time in class making up what they wanted to be their own class rules and I have put these up on the class wall as a reminder. A photo of this is attached to this newsletter and it would be helpful if you could go over these with your child as well as the Golden Rules Agreement at the front of the Homework Diary that you were asked to sign.
Show and Tell will also be on Fridays. Pupils may bring to school something of interest to share with the other pupils. This may be a photograph, medal, certificate, book or object of interest. I would like pupils to come prepared with something to tell the class about their object. If you can spend a few minutes with your child thinking about what they might like to bring in and what they could say about it, this really helps. Of course, pupils may not always have something to show and in this case they will be encouraged to share their news. All this helps to build up skills towards giving class presentations.

As I encourage pupils to remain hydrated throughout the day to maintain concentration, pupils may take a clearly named water bottle at school.  Providing it is watertight, it may be kept at their table to drink from whenever they need, but should go home nightly to be washed out. Please do not give your child flavoured water or juice for class consumption. This can be consumed at snack or lunch time. 

I look forward to meeting with you all on Parents Night on 27th and 28th September, however, should you have any concerns before then, please do not hesitate to catch me at the end of any day. If I am unable to talk to you then, please make an appointment to see or call me at a mutually suitable time. Likewise, if I have any concerns, rest assured I would make contact with you too.

Thank you for your support and I look forward to a happy and successful year.
Kind regards

Gillian Stewart
